Western Regional Park - County Rules

Greetings coaches and managers!

The two "turf" fields at the Western Regional Park (WRP) on Carrs Mill Road open for play.  The Rec. & Parks officials advised of the following rules for WRP:

IMPORTANT!! - 

The following rules apply for play at the Western Regional Park:

1)  Only players, coaches and game officials are permitted inside the fence on the field.  Player and coaches should enter each field by the sidewalk and double gates between the two turf fields.

2)  Thunder will have "turf" corner flags at the WRP.  DO NOT under any circumstances stick your team corner flags thru the carpet. 

3) ONLY WATER IS ALLOWED ON THE FIELD!  Any flavored drinks, gum, food (including oranges) are prohibited inside the fence on the fields.  Anything other than water must be kept and/or consumed outside the fence.

4)  As the WRP was just sodded and seeded this week NO warm-ups are allowed other than on the turf field this season.  Player/coaches should avoid tracking any mud onto the fields.  Players, coaches officials and spectators must use the walkways.

5)No parking on the grass or Carrs Mill Road.  There is plenty of parking in the park both next to Field #5 and further down the driveway beyond Field #4.  For the first couple weeks the parking lot on the right side of the driveway by the softball fields/library will be closed.  Additionally, the softball fields and the softball restrooms are off limits until construction is complete.  The County will be providing spot-a-pots for the soccer fields until construction is complete.

6) The natural grass fields west of the "turf" fields are CLOSED until the fall season.  Please assure that neither your or the visiting team use the natural grass fields which are still growing in.

7) There is beautiful elevated spectator seating for 300 at each field.  

Spectators should use the the spectator seating and not park a chair on the grass or dirt. 

Please assure that you provide to WRP rules to the visiting team when you make your "72 hour prior" call.

Note:  The fields are completely enclosed by fencing.  You may want to designate a volunteer parent(s) to chase down a ball which flies the fence, particularly with the older teams.  You may want to have extra soccer balls at the ready.

Thank you for your efforts to the above listed rules.  I believe you will find the WRP to be a great facility.

